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The January meeting will begin at 7pm on Wed. Jan. 18 in 

the EAA hangar at WVI. Exit Hwy 1 at Airport Blvd., go 

toward hills, turn left after 3rd stoplight (Hangar Way) onto 

Aviation Way, proceed past WVI terminal. EAA hangar 

and parking lot is on the left.  Preparations for the Winter 

Workshop on January 28 will be finalized. 

January Chapter Meeting 

Congratulations to Mona Kendrick who earned her Complex Aircraft endorsement on 

New Year’s Day in Salinas! Her next goal is her Commercial license. 
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Chair: Alice Talnack  
Vice-Chair: Donna Crane-Bailey  
Secretary: Mona Kendrick 
Treasurer: Sarah Chauvet 
Past Chair: Michaele Serasio 
Logbook Editor:  Dena Taylor 
Phone: 831-462-5548 
Email: detaylor@cabrillo.edu 
Deadline:  25th of each month for the 
next month’s publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Carolgene Dierolf 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Gabrielle Adelman 
Membership: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: OPEN 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Lori Ledford 
   <Loli191@yahoo.com> 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Gabrielle Adelman 
Public Relations Coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 
Hospitality Chair: 
Jody Roberts 
 

Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers 

27 Sharp MB99s! 

 Listed below are 27 brilliant, wonderful women who paid their dues to 
the Chapter. If you haven’t paid your $15 please do so now. Make 
check payable to  Monterey Bay 99s and send to Sarah Chauvet, 
147 Mesa Verde Dr., Watsonville CA 95076. Our local dues run from 
June 1, 2011 to May 31, 2012. You’ll be in the company of these great 
women:  

Gabrielle Adelman 

Earline Arnold 

Margery Bachman  

Laura Barnett 

Olive Bungard 

Sarah Chauvet 

Donna Crane-Bailey 

Kryss Crocker  

Carolgene Dierolf  

Jo Deiser 

Mary Ellen Eisemann 

Ann Goldsmith 

Kay Harmon 

Jeanne Hendrickson 

 

Mona Kendrick  

Theresa Levandoski-Byers 

Joanne Nissen 

Zoe Dell Nutter  

Pam O’Brien 

Sandra Pratt 

Jody Roberts 

Ann Sanchez 

Mary Saylor 

Michaele Serasio 

Jill Smith 

Alice Talnack 

Dena Taylor 

Marjorie Bachman  Flight instructing 

Laura Barnett   KSBW Share Your Holidays 

Claudia Contreras  Local flights 

Donna Crane-Bailey  KSBW Share Your Holidays 

Kryss Crocker   MRY, SNS, local 

Kay Harmon   KSBW Share Your Holidays; SOPA Christmas 

         party 

Jeanne Hendrickson  Bought Smith Mini Biplane 

Mona Kendrick  Commercial training 

Lori Ledford   Passed Commercial checkride! SAC, SMX,  

         SBA, local 

Michaele Serasio  KSBW Share Your Holidays 

Alice Talnack   Light Sport flying, Hollister & So. County; 

          commercial to HI; flight w/Mona in 152. 

Member Activities 

Applications for the 2011 MB99s Scholarship are 

now available at http://www.montereybay99s.org/

application.pdf .   The application deadline is January 

31, 2012. 

http://www.montereybay99s.org/application.pdf
http://www.montereybay99s.org/application.pdf
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Prop Wash 
By Alice Talnack 

Happy & Healthy 2012!!! 

 

So what does the start of a new year get you thinking about doing? 

More flying. 

More exercise. 

More time for family. 

More___________. 

 

Or if you are like me, these all sound good for 2012. 

 

It was so nice to see everyone at our holiday meeting.  And yes, if you were not there we missed you. I have a 

feeling that some of this year’s white reindeer gifts may reappear next year. 

 

There are many aviation related activities coming up over the next few months.  Please review the last pages of 

this newsletter and the agendas each month to plan ahead.  I know that marking these events early on my calendar 

makes me feel committed to attend and participate.  Each event reminds me of why I am a 99, a pilot, and to keep 

flying.   

 

Our January agenda will address several MB99s open chair/director positions that are available. 

To stay an active chapter we need every member thinking about which position you can fill and serve in over the 

next year. 

 

 

Stay warm, 

Alice 

 

 

 

SWS Winter Workshop 

January 28, 2012 

Hosted by Monterey Bay Chapter 

 

The annual Winter Workshop being hosted by our Chapter needs volunteers to transport 

SWS members flying into and out of SJC, WVI and MRY. Volunteers are also needed to 

help with registration duties and any other tasks that might come up. Plans will be final-

ized at the January 18th Monterey Bay Chapter meeting, but don’t wait until then to vol-

unteer! You can call Alice Talnack at 688-8899 or email her at atalnack@comcast.net and 

let her know where you would like to help. 
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"Wanted: Alive!"  Topic: Reining in the Fatal Accident Rate 

Wednesday, January 11, 2012 at 7:00 PM 

Location: Embassy Suites,  901 East Calaveras Blvd., Milpitas, CA 95035 

 

Select Number: NR0341396    Description: The general aviation accident rate is not dropping. Despite ad-

vancements in technology, pilots continue to find themselves in the same accident-causing scenarios that have 

been plaguing us for years. Be part of the safety conversation as the Air Safety Institute digs a little deeper into 

the most common accident causes. 

FAA Safety Seminars  
 For more info, go to FAASafety.gov 

  
The 36th anniversary ceremonies at the International Forest of Friendship will be held in Atchison on June 15 (Fri) and 16 
(Sat), 2012.  Come join us to make new friendships, renew old ones, and have a great time. Honorees will be inducted to 
join the nearly 1400 individuals who are enshrined along the Forest's pathways. 
 
The Forest's overall theme is “World Friendship through Flying.”  Candidates for induction can be anyone who has contrib-
uted, or is contributing to all aspects of aviation and aerospace. Honorees need not be pilots.  In 2012, the specific focus 
is on: “Flying, Forests and the Future.”  Candidates are particularly encouraged who: 

have contributed to the promotion of aviation and aerospace, or who 

have helped preserve or explore forests and natural habitats through aviation and aerospace (support of state 
and local units fighting forest fires, aerial resource surveys [domestic or overseas], environmental work, etc.) 
        
      One of the 2012 themes is to emphasize achievements by younger honorees, so candidates who are under 35 are 
preferred, but this is not mandatory. 
 
There will be a special ceremony to honor Dr. Wangari Maathai, who graduated from Mt. St. Scholastica College (now 
Benedictine College) in Atchison in 1964 and who passed away in September 2011.  She founded the Green Belt Move-
ment, an environmental non-governmental organization focused on the planting of trees, environmental conservation, and 
women's rights. In 2004, she became the first African woman to receive the Nobel Peace Prize for "her contribution to 
sustainable development, democracy and peace." 
 
The Forest would very much like to strengthen its ties with the Ninety-Nines in 2012, and hopes to induct twenty-five hon-
orees sponsored by Ninety-Nines chapters.  More information about the Forest, as well as sponsorship, registration and 
lodging information, is at the www.ifof.org website. 

1) Gabrielle Adelman, Scholarship chair, would like to turn over the chairwomanship of this activity 

to another 99.  Duties are fairly easy, forms are all simple, and two exciting benefits are a once-a-year flight 

to all five airports in our chapter to deliver applications and a very satisfying phone call to the deserving 

and talented woman who is each year's winner, to tell her she won.  Contact Gabrielle at 831-728-0692 or 

gigi@adelman.com if you are interested.   

 

2) Dena Taylor has been the Logbook editor for several years, and now needs to turn this job over to some-

one else. Dena uses Publisher for the Logbook, but other formats could be used. It takes 3-4 hours a month 

to do the Logbook.  Contact Dena at 831-462-5548 or detaylor@cabrillo.edu for more information. She 

will gladly train the new editor. 

 

3) Human Race Coordinator. Talk to Alice Talnack or Laura Barnett for details. 

WANTED: MB99S TO FILL IMPORTANT POSITIONS! 

http://faasafety.gov
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Green_Belt_Movement
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Green_Belt_Movement
http://www.ifof.org/
mailto:gigi@adelman.com
mailto:detaylor@cabrillo.edu
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Lori Ledford stands ready for a fly-out last 

month. (Photo by Jeanne Sabankaya.) 

 

 

January Flyout:  

This month she’s organizing a whale-

watching flight on Jan. 21. Contact her at 831-

578-7610 or Loli191@yahoo. 

 

 

MB99s December Holiday Party 

MB99s celebrate the holidays at their annual party. 

Clockwise from top left: Ann Goldsmith proudly dis-

plays her white reindeer gifts; the “thing” in her right 

hand is a box with bird feet sticking out the bottom; 

tables of 99s enjoying the festivities; Donna Crane-

Bailey holding Jody Robert’s baby Emily while Jody 

looks on..                                

        Photos by Michaele Serasio 

CONGRATULATIONS TO LORI CONGRATULATIONS TO LORI CONGRATULATIONS TO LORI    

FOR PASSING HER COMMERCIAL FOR PASSING HER COMMERCIAL FOR PASSING HER COMMERCIAL 

CHECKRIDE LAST MONTH!!CHECKRIDE LAST MONTH!!CHECKRIDE LAST MONTH!!   
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Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 

c/o Dena Taylor 

728 Olson Rd. 

Soquel CA 95073 

Jan. 21, 2012——————Whale Watching 

      Contact Lori Ledford, Loli191@yahoo.com 

 

Jan. 18, 2012——————MB99s Chapter Meeting 

      7pm, EAA Hangar, WVI, See p. 1 

 

 

Jan. 28, 2012—–———–—Winter Business Meeting 

                                                            Santa Cruz, Dream Inn, See p. 3 

Feb. 25, 2012——————Estrella Warbirds Museum flying activity 

      Contact Lori Ledford, Loli191@yahoo.com 

May 4-6, 2012——————SWS Meeting  

      May 4 - May 6 , North Hollywood, CA 

      Hosted by San Fernando Valley 99s 


